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24th May 2024

Dear parents and carers,
Learning opportunities for pupils at Grove.

We have had another successful half term at Grove.  Here is a snapshot of the learning and extra curricular activities the children have been involved in.

Year 6

Year 6 pupils have completed their SATs assessments. They approached each test with confidence and determination. We will report their results in the end of year reports. The week finished with a curriculum day on William Shakespeare. The children showcased their drama skills and competed in an Elizabethan Olympics! They are now studying Macbeth. Their studies of Shakespeare will continue into next term, where they will be taking part in an exciting drama project based on Romeo and Juliet.

  40 Year 6 pupils visited London. They explored the Globe Theatre, learned about the sights along the River Thames on a boat tour and went on the London Eye. It was wonderful to see the children embracing the opportunity to learn about and explore our capital city. This year, we extended the learning opportunities for pupils who did not take part in the residential. These pupils visited The Harry Potter Experience and took part in a river study of the River Severn. This was a huge success, and really brought our Geography curriculum to life. 

Our Design and Technology project has been a huge success this term. The children have made a vegetable curry and roti. They enjoyed serving their food to each other and their teachers and look forward to sharing their new skills at home. 

 

Year 5
The children are working very hard alongside The Welsh National Opera to create their own operatic performance. Year 5 parents will be invited to attend. 

Our Bikeability scheme has been a huge success: all pupils in Year 5 have had the opportunity to learn to ride a bike, and those who could already ride have completed their Level 1 Cycling Proficiency assessment. 

The children have thoroughly enjoyed their Space topic this term: they have plotted the stage of the moon each day when they have come in to school and are keen to share their facts about the planets with everyone. Their passion for Space has transferred into their poetry: the children have written and performed some fantastic poems about Space expeditions and planets.

Villa Vision's visit to Year 5 was also a success this term: the children learnt more about how the eye works and the project meant that a number of children received free glasses, which will really help them with their studies.

Year 4

Year 4 pupils will complete the multiplication check in June. It is important that pupils keep practising their multiplication tables at home. The children are looking forward to their visit to Kingsbury Water Park. We are also offering a residential visit to The Brighouse.

Year 3
It has been brilliant to listen to pupils in year 3 and 4 read poems in Friday assemblies and play songs on their recorders. They have also been planting and growing different plants as part of their science lessons this half term.
Year 2
Children enjoyed making a bean salad and bread. Their work in art is of a very high quality. Pupils have studied plants and have completed a still life drawing with a printed background. Our art exhibition in lower school will be ready for pupils and parents to see after the half term holiday. We look forward to the day trip to Weston Super Mare on Thursday 13th June. Year 2 have enjoyed learning cooking skills and applying these to making their own dough and bean salad.

‘The bread was delicious!’ – Miss Knight

Year 1
Next half term, our Year 1 pupils will take part in the phonics screening check. I know many parents have been supporting their children at home with reading and have found the workshops on phonics and reading helpful. We look forward to the day trip to Twycross Zoo on 26th, 27th and 28th June. Children have thoroughly enjoyed all areas of our curriculum with science being a particular favourite. They have enjoyed using the eco garden in upper school and exploring plants and trees around our school grounds. Year 1 have looked at different lines in art and enjoyed applying these to their sunflower drawing to add detail.

Early Years Foundation Stage

Mrs Willoughby has enjoyed visiting many children who are due to join nursery and reception in September at home. We have two induction sessions for reception pupils: Monday 24th June at 4.00pm for parents of pupils in nursery currently who are moving to reception in September and Tuesday 25th June at 4.00pm for parents of children who are new to Grove. Mrs Begum ( RR teacher) is organising stay and play sessions for new nursery children. These sessions will help new parents understand the skills pupils need to do well in school and get off to a flying start.

Children in EYFS are enjoying learning outdoors. They are reading with fluency. Thank you to parents who regularly read at home, it makes such a difference.

Attendance – Moments Matter, Attendance Counts
School attendance is 94%. Attendance is improving. Too many parents take their children out of school during term time. Leave in term time is not agreed by the school and does result in penalty fines being issued by Birmingham City Council. 95 penalty notices have been requested by the school, 66 parents have received penalty notices. We were really pleased that 447 children attended school every day, on time in the end of term 10-day challenge. 

Arriving at school on time

As the weather improves it is important that children bring a water bottle to school each day. Children can refill their bottles during the school day. Our breakfast club for all pupils continues to be popular. Many children enjoy coming into school at 8.30am for toast and juice.

We have noted a number of pupils are arriving late for school. This means they miss breakfast club and, in some cases, miss the start of learning for the day. The school gates open at 8.30 and close at 8.45am. Arrival at school after 8.45am is recorded as late on pupil records. As the weather improves, I am sure lots of parents will walk their children to school which should result in a reduction of traffic congestion on Dawson Road.

Road safety

We remain concerned that a small number of parents continue to park on Dawson Road when they drop off their children. We see parents open car doors into the road to let children out of cars. This is dangerous and will result in an accident. I would ask you to refrain from this unsafe practice.

Dates for your diary
Parental consultations will be held on Wednesday 10th July.
Sports events will be held in the week starting Monday 8th July.

Award assemblies will be held in the week commencing Monday 15th July.
The year 6 awards and end of year ball are on Thursday 18th July.

The school year finishes for all pupils on Thursday 18th July. Friday 19th and Monday 22nd July are staff training days. 

The new term starts for children in Years 1-6 on Wednesday 4th September. Monday 2nd and Tuesday 3rd September are staff training days. Mrs Willoughby will communicate with parents about nursery and reception induction. 

More information about these events for pupils and parents will be provided after half term by assistant head teachers.

We hope you enjoy the half term break and look forward to seeing all pupils at 8.30am on Monday 3rd June 2024. 
Your Sincerely
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Grove School




Ms J Baker

Headteacher 

Dawson Road, Handsworth, Birmingham B21 9HB Tel: 0121 464 4669 
Fax: 0121 464 0508. Email: enquiry@grove.bham.sch.uk


